
 

Dr. Adam Zellmer 
Superintendent of South Hardin Schools 

Proudly Serving Eldora-New Providence & Hubbard- Radcliffe CSD 
web: ​http://www.southhardin.k12.ia.us  

e-mail: ​azellmer@southhardin.org 
twitter:  @DrAdamZellmer 

phone: 712-898-6973 

 
 

 
USDA to Temporarily Provide Free Breakfast and Lunch for All          
South Hardin Students Effective Monday, September 14th! 
 
Starting Monday, September 14th, South Hardin Schools will be participating in an extension of the Free Summer                 
Food Service Program (SFSP) that the USDA recently extended. This program is scheduled to run until December                 
31st or ​until funds run out. At this point, no one really knows when this funding may run out, so like everything                      
related to COVID, it will be a fluid process and we will notify families as soon as possible of any changes. 

For the time being, this means: 

● All South Hardin School students, no matter income level that are ages 18 and under get free meals 
(breakfast and lunch) 

● We will serve students attending on-site at all schools in Eldora, Hubbard, & Radcliffe. 
● 100% Virtual Learners are still able to order and pick up meals.  Pre Order form must be filled out. 
● All extras: extra milk and a la carte options will still be available, but students will be charged for these 

items. 
● Adult staff wishing to eat school breakfast and lunch will still be charged at the regular rates. 

 
 
When funds run out, we will go back to the National School Breakfast and Lunch programs and students will be                    
charged according to their eligibility (free, reduced, or full pay). For now, the free meals will be the only option for                     
school lunch, other than students bringing their own lunch from home. 
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